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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Draft Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 14th March 2024 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)

David Cuthill (DC)
Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Andrew Scott (AS)

Pete Richardson (PR)


	Chair

Vice-chair

Treasurer

Secretary


	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Caroline Shiers (CS)

Laura Rodger (minutes)

4 members of the public 
Police Service

Fire Service
	APOLOGIES
Lesley McDonald (LM)

Pat Marshall (PM)
Tom McEwan (TM)

ABSENCES



	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions
SM welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:00.  SM asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; they will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. SM made all aware that no fire alarms are planned, and the location of emergency exits and bathrooms. The members of Blairgowrie & Rattray Community Council were introduced for the benefit of the members of the public.
	

	Item 2 – Apologies
Apologies received from LM, TM and PM
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 8th of February 2024 meeting
Decision: Approved without amendment. Proposed by PR and seconded by DC.
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Apologies given for non-attendance at previous meetings. They had been called away.  DC asked about times for further community engagement. This is a paid voluntary role.  Blairgowrie were mobilised 32 times in February to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. Community Safety Engagement: Blairgowrie's 'coffee with the crew' is back for 2024 over 20 people joined us for coffee, biscuits, board games, a look around and a chat in our warm fire station. 19 firefighters from Blairgowrie Fire Station will climb Ben Nevis in May 2024 in aid of Scottish Fire and Rescue Service Family Support Trust and The Royal British Legion. Our 4 ex-forces firefighters will complete the challenge in full firefighting kit carrying a military bergen weighing the same as a breathing apparatus set. The challenge will take place on Saturday 18th May 2024.

Police Report: 
The Community Policing Team have been carrying out increased visible foot patrols within Blairgowrie and surrounding areas, focusing on licensed premises, particularly during the weekend trade. Officers from Perth and Kinross and in particular, Blairgowrie and Pitlochry have been deployed in recent weeks to assist with the on-going Major Incident in Aberfeldy. We would like to assure locals that officers from neighbouring divisions (Dundee & Angus) are regularly being sent to assist with local resourcing. In light of the above noted crimes, in particular the intended theft in Ann Street, we would urge locals to consider home security measures and to contact the Police to report any suspicious activity or persons in their local area. Please keep all doors and windows locked at all times, even when in the house. If you have an alarm, please utilise this when leaving the house or at nights. Keep all car keys and valuables both out of sight and if you have one, a signal blocking pouch or box for your car keys. 
Since 2014, Police Scotland has been working in partnership with award winning community charity, I Am Me Scotland. This has been set up to establish a network of Keep Safe places across Scotland. The initiative works with businesses and community buildings. These range from cafes, shops and libraries to football stadiums, museums or local authority premises. Keep Safe was designed with disabled people. They highlighted that sometimes they may feel lost, scared or vulnerable when out in the community. However, it can be used by anyone as we can all feel vulnerable at any time. All prospective Keep Safe places must complete a criteria form which is checked and approved by Police Scotland.  Staff then receive Keep Safe Awareness training and display the Keep Safe sticker in their window. Anyone who needs assistance can enter a Keep Safe place and the staff within can offer help. They may only need a safe space to wait for a short period before continuing with their day. They may need help contacting a family member or emergency services. Despite the intended use of Keep Safe places, many people now say they give them the confidence to participate in community life. People may use a Keep Safe shop or a Keep Safe café and never need to ask for help. However, they report feeling safe knowing staff can provide support, if needed. Keep Safe cards are available for anyone to use. They can be particularly useful for people living with dementia, people who have hidden disabilities, or specific communication requirements, such as being non-verbal, or being deaf and using lip reading or sign language. The cards carry information about the holder’s health conditions, communication requirements and emergency contact details. All Keep Safe places can be mapped out on the ‘Keep Safe Scotland’ App. This free app allows people to find their nearest Keep Safe place and plan journeys in advance, highlighting Keep Safe places en-route.
	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 
a) Laundry at Emma Street
BB updated that they had until August of 2023 to clear the site. DC asked if the council are monitoring the progress on this. CS noted that the council are very actively involved in pursuing this. 
b) Planning Permission – 171 Houses at Gallow Bank 
Member of the public asked if the community council felt that the extra £1,000,000 for education and medical facilities is going to be enough to cover what it is needed. DC said that we would need to see the details of what that million pounds is intended to cover. BB confirmed that the land allocated for a possible school is still on the master plan, as well as a health centre. This is in the hands of PKC for the school and Ardblair for the health centre. DC asked if under normal circumstances with planning permissions, when documentation goes out for consultation, what are the protocols regarding additional documentation being supplied? BB clarified that if more documentation is required in light of questions that have been raised regarding the proposals, experts will be consulted. There is concern that the extra money is a sweetener that won’t be useful in practice. Members of the public are also concerned about the wildlife and biodiversity loss. BB said that the important point to make is that the area has already been designated for housing. It is just a matter of what goes in, not if. 
	

	Item 6 – Matters arising/reports back
No updates
	

	Item 7 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
Still waiting to hear back on the funding application that went into PKC. There have been a couple of meetings at the town hall regarding flooding over the last couple of weeks. Some proposals seems to be simple, affordable and potentially beneficial, the bigger proposals will require significant funding and will take years to implement. PR noted that the event was well attended, and it was one of the busiest sessions that they have seen in the area. GP highlighted that the only thing that concerned her was that notes did not seem to be consistently taken, but added that the display was very interesting. PR asked if they would come to BRCC at a future meeting to give an overview and answer questions. DC asked if the information regarding the ‘quick wins’ has already been published. BB replied that this has. 
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
GP updated that the climate action subcommittee are all taking part in the Big Plastic Count. ‘Rooted in Blairgowrie and Rattray’ project has been funded. LM sent an update that there is a bioblitz on the 22nd of June. This is a process of recording the wildlife and insects that we have in the town so that this can be monitored in future years. 
c) Twinning GP/SM
The visit from our French twin town’s band in August is going ahead and the whole band will be staying at the Angus Hotel. Our Pipe Band are currently doing a lot of fundraising to prepare for this visit – e.g. a Beetle Drive is taking place. 
DC is not sure if there will be attendance from Blairgowrie at the Pleasanton games this year. 
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
   i. Built Environment – SM updated that fencing in Rattray just past Fergie Park still has not been fixed. There is a walk about on the 27th of March. A walk about will take place in Carsie on the 21st. 
   ii. Open Space – BB is trying to get a meeting; it is close to the growing season. Hoping this will be before the end of March with other officers and the convener of climate change so that they can hammer something out. There will need to be compromise. After this, BB would like a meeting to take place with residents at Ferguson Park and Carsie. This should be a meeting with designated representatives in order to allow constructive dialogue to take place. 
e) Local Place Plan
This is running until January of next year.
	

	Item 8 – Citizen of the Year
A copy of the nominations form has been sent around. Nominations will close on the 31st of May. It launches in the Blairgowrie Advertiser and is also promoted on social media. DC raised some concerns about the form. SM suggested adding extra information on a separate paper. 
	

	Item 9 – New Projects
No update
	

	Item 10 – Traffic Matters
No update
	

	Item 11 – Planning Matters 
BRCC sent an objection to proposed development at the Gallowbank and also forwarded comments that they had received from the public on to them. This can be viewed online on the portal. BB asked if a deputation is planning to be made. CS and BRCC plan to do this. Everyone has ten minutes to speak. It is useful those making deputations to confer in order to avoid duplication. BB also suggested that you should always include the policies that you believe it falls down on. BB also highlighted that health care provision is not a planning matter. Schools, traffic and flooding can be raised. CS also added in relation to the schools is that a lot of the new developments is filled with people who are already living in Blairgowrie. As such, it may not be that all of the children moving there are new to the town. 
	

	Item 12 – Chair’s Report
Attended the local flooding drop in events at the Town Hall and requested that PKC come to a BRCC meeting. 
	

	Item 13 – Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer’s Report Mar 2024
Admin 

Feb balance



£638.06
Website 

 
£100

£538.06
Minutes


£30

£508.06
Mar balance



£508.06



Projects
Feb balance



£5,720.63
Defib Pads

£217,14
                £5,503.49
Mar Balance



£5,503.49
Fireworks/Community Event

£211.89
Resilience



£4,261.12
Well (Defib)



£330.30
Bench




£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive


£446.56  
	

	Item 14 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
Highlighted the Early Learning and Childcare consultation; the PKC consultation closes on the 17th of March. BRCC have already put this out on social media and plan to promote this again on social media prior to the deadline.  GP also asked if there is anything from the bottom of the agenda that is needing to either be actioned or removed. Keay Street Laundry can be removed as the situation has now been resolved.  A member of the public noted that there had been a lot of noise over one night as things were being moved. However, it is unclear what this is now being used for. Things have been quiet since. CS will follow this up to see if there is any further information.  Kirk Wynd, Top-up Tap, Black Gate on Croft Lane can all be removed from the agenda. Fireworks/5th of November event to be moved on to the agenda and discussed at the interim meeting. GP is going to send an email asking who owns the Notice Boards to PKC. There is now more cordial discussions surrounding the football pitch. This will remain on the bottom of the agenda. PA System for the town will be on the agenda as training will be organised. Community Action Plan, Representation of Young People, and CCTV can remain on the bottom of the agenda. Electrical connections at the Wellmeadow to be added under built environment/maintenance on the agenda. 
	CS

GP

	Item 15 – PKC Councillor’s Reports
CS emailed the following update: Thanks to Ann (regular attender at BRCC) for joining me at a meeting with Elspeth Bruce to get Friends of Blairgowrie Cemetery back up and running. We have now agreed a work plan so will have regular work parties to get the cemetery tidied up. We have raised ongoing maintenance issues (PKC jurisdiction) which they will need to manage. Looking forward to some real improvements over the coming months. An appeal for help will be going out. Another tremendous response to the recent community litter pick. Over the two held this year we have had 70plus volunteers which is amazing. The next one will be 21 April meeting at 10am at Davie Park. PKC will be undertaking dead shrub and self-seeded tree removal from Ferguson Park which will definitely improve the appearance in the area. Thanks to PKC for organising the flooding meetings at the Town Hall.

Positive meeting held yesterday that Tom, Bob and I attended with roads officers. Progress being made on the identified issues. Delighted that work will progress on resurfacing and calming on Glenalmond Road. Sad to hear that there has been flood damage to the old A93 road opposite Craighall. This is privately owned but a popular walking route. No update yet on the repair works to the footbridge across the Ericht. Will pursue. Ongoing issues at a number of places regarding parked cars blocking bin lorries.

A reminder bin straps for the grey lidded recycling bins are available from the library. Really positive meeting of the Sports Hub. Lots of really great work being done around the town and improving facilities at the tennis club, the 3g at Davie Park and the Reccie. Thank you to the BRDT and volunteers for stepping up to find a plan B for the toilets. EBI walkabouts will be held in Carsie on 21 March at 0900, and in Rattray on 27 March at 1030 at Ashgrove Gardens, and at 2pm at Hatton Road.
BB updated that the handrail at Ericht Court will go in on Monday. Works at Glenalmond Road begins at the start of May. The markings are on the road. Two speedbumps will be at either side of the playpark. The intent of this is to slow the traffic down. SM would like to query whether this is the best course of action. There were five recommendations from the flooding consultation. Option A – surface water diversion. Option B – Natural Flood Management, there is the possibility of grants from Nature Scot. Option C – disconnection of the Industrial area at Welton Road. Option D – construct SuDs ponds to take in the extra flow of water. Option E – construction of a swale. The bigger plan is to turn Rattray Common into a flood plain. This will cost around £2.1 million. Ideally all five options would be in place. The signs for the 30mph limit outside of Lidl are going to be moved. GP asked about the sign to direct people to the independent stores in the town centre. BB replied that this is between Lidl and BRCC and it is not a PKC issue. GP suggested that this should be coordinated with BEPTA. SJ will follow up on this. SM asked about how to add the twinning town to the signs. GP will write to find out who owns the signs. SM will speak to the sign shop. There are five twinning signs. A meeting was held yesterday with the roads people. They are working on the Hatton Road yellow lines and moving the speed cushions. There will be more resurfacing work on Rattray High Street.  Repairs will also be made to the existing speed cushions. By the end of 2025, all side roads will likely have a 20mph speed limit. The main roads will not have this, as far as we know, but it may well come. The hope is that if there is no sign, but there are streetlights, drivers will be aware that it is a 20mph limit. 
	CS
SJ
GP

SM

	Item 16 – AOCB
PR updated that the guide hut at Emma Street is now another defibrillator location. The guide hut will have the financial responsibility for this. The meeting closed at 20:29.
	

	Date of Next Meeting: 11th April 2024, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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